

Student Government Association



January 23, 2009

Dear members of the House Local Government Committee:

The governing body of the Associated Students of Aims Community College (ASACC) would like to extend our support for House Bill 09-1079. We encourage and ask for your vote in support of this legislation. The passage of HB09-1079 will especially benefit potential students in the Berthoud and surrounding municipalities, as they will reap the benefits of in-district status at the proposed Berthoud campus and all Aims campuses.

In the current economic times, the significantly decreased tuition granted to in-district students, along with new programs being developed, would definitely appeal to future students. Current students who benefit from the in-district tuition have an easier time starting and finishing their education. Participation in higher education promotes life changes, for generations to come. If passed, this legislation will encourage such participation.

We, as representatives of Aims' students, will continue to follow this issue, for it is extremely important to all current and future students of Aims Community College.

Thank you in advance for your time and efforts on behalf of this bill's passage.

Sincerely.

Dan Beal

President

Brandon Sellers

Vice President of Student Development

Jennifer Carr

Vice President of Academic Affairs

Trev Starr

Vice President of Campus Life

Mike Price

Vice President of Public Relations